D7 DISTRICT MEETING

November 10, 2021

The Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:35 P.M.

Members Present: Commissioner, Sect-Treas., D7PP

Leagues 2,3,9,10,11,13,15,16,18,19,21,23.24

Members Excused: Registrar, Rules & Revisions, Referees, Recreation,

Members Absent: Asst. Commissioner, Coaching

Leagues 6,7,8,17,20,22,26

Guests: Marley Wilson, Angelica Rangel

Minutes: The approval of minutes of October were postponed to January.

John introduced Marley Wilson and Angelica Rangel, CYSA representatives, who attended the meeting via zoom. Marley gave a dissertation about the CYSA update and his and Angelica's responsibilities, along with their phone numbers. Angelica can help with primarily live scans. She requested leagues to send a list of coaches that have not been cleared by DOJ and she will try to help clear them.

Coaching: No report

Registration: John reported that we have registered 10,764 players. Thank you to the leagues. South County added that they have 300 more.

Recreation: No report

Cups: If you are a team, applying for cups, make sure you are entering the correct Cup. If you are a coach that has run up the scores, please apply for Association Cup or higher.

D7PP: We have two more U-14 games and one U-17 game to play

Referees: John was excited to announce that 11 people passed the course. If the entrant is not a credentialed coach and over 18 years old, they will need a live scan. He explained the specifics of the course and the difference between the USSF course and the new CYSA course.

Commissioner's Report: Registration has done very well. Please make sure your bills are paid. Copies of registration Numbers were in your packets. Top Soccer Pumpkinfest was rained out this year.

Old Business: Reminder to pay your meeting fines, please!

New Business: Office budget moved to January meeting.

Requests to hold tournaments were presented. Sanger Christmas Tree and Kerman. Tournaments to be held Dec. 11/12. Kerman will send out flyers.

M/S/C TO APPROVE BOTH SANGER AND KERMAN TOURNAMENTS

Unanimous

League Reports: Clovis: Carmen reported that everything is going OK. There is a shortage of volunteers because "nobody wants to do anything". Kerman agreed, they have a shortage of refs.

Fresno Metro: We are fortunate to have plenty refs. Issues with not having enough coaches and no one was helping us figure out how to get through registration issues but after we figured it out everything went ok with only minor issues here and there.

South County: My first year has been a challenge. We registered 400 players and also have a shortage of refs. Some went to Selma as did some of the kids. Biggest problem is parental control.

The dress code for Game Day Facilitators was again discussed. John suggested that the basic, black shirt, black shorts, black socks, appeared to be the best and easiest to purchase. After discussion, the following motion was made.

M/S/C TO APPROVE THE BASIC BLACK SHIRT/ SHORTS/SOCKS AS THE DRESS CODE

Unanimous

John reminded the leagues to check their billings before payment.

There will be no meeting in December.

Good of the game:

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 8:38 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted

Gladys Olsen, Secretary